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ALCAZAR SHIRNE CLUBS

Autauga County SC
Dave Russell, President
335-365-9907
Email: drruss47@aol.com
Meeting: 4th Tues. monthly – 6:30 pm

Location: Prattville Masonic Lodge 

Covington County SC
Billy Hughes, President
334-388-4352
Email: padmans@oppcatv.com
Meeting: 4th Thurs. monthly – 7:00 pm

Call for Location

Crenshaw County SC
Andy Compton, Secretary
334-342-0036
Email:  andy.compton@alabpp.gov

Meeting: 3rd Mon. monthly – 7:00 pm

Boll Weevil SC
Robert Preachers, President
334-347-4000
Email: oliver26@roadrunner.com
Social, 2nd Thurs. monthly – 6:30 pm
Business, 4th Thurs. monthly -- 6:30 pm

Call for Location

Geneva SC
Allen Mote, President
334-684-9393
Email: motebodyworks@century.net 
Meeting: 1st Tues. monthly – 6:00 pm

Location: Geneva Shrine Club

Phenix City SC
Stoney Smith, President
706-681-4263
Email: stoneman1112@aol.com 
Meetings: 1st & 3rd Wed. – monthly 7:00 pm 

   [Eastern Time]

Troy SC
Homer Homann, P.P., President
334-372-3246
Email: troyshrinerclub@troycable.net
Meeting: 2nd Thurs. monthly – 7:00 pm	

Valley SC
Eddie Adams, President
334-750-1006
Email:  leonb@charter.net 
Meeting: 1st Thurs. monthly – 7:00 pm

Location: Lanett Masonic Lodge

Wiregrass SC
Paul J. Kopriva, President
334-803-6757
Email:  paul.kopriva@gmail.com 
Meetings: 1st Mon. monthly – 7:00 pm
Location:  Wiregrass Shrine Club

ALCAZAR SHIRNE UNITS
Brass Band 
Meeting:  Every Mon. – 7:00 pm

Camel Riders

Meeting: 1st Tues. monthly – 7:00 pm 

Fire Chiefs

Meeting:  2nd Tues. monthly – 6:30 pm

Golf-N-Nobles
Meeting:  3rd Thurs. monthly – varies

Keystone Kops

Meeting: 1st Mon. monthly – 10:00 am

NOMADS

Meeting:  2nd Thurs. monthly – TBD

Provost Guard

Meeting:  1st Fri. monthly – TBD

Trail Busters (Wiregrass)

Meeting:  2nd Mon. monthly – TBD

Directors Staff

Meeting:  1st Mon. monthly – 7:00 pm

Hillbilly’s
Meetings:  One hour before each Temple 

Meeting

Legion of Honor
Meetings:  One hour & a half before each Temple 

Meeting.



Greetings Nobles & Ladies,

This is a new year and now a new century for Alcazar.  I am greatly honored and 
humbled that you have chosen me to lead us into this adventure.  There are so many 
things that need to be done and so many things I want to see done, but there is so 
little time to do them.  We must be a TEAM to make Alcazar great again.  

“Project 1000” is a membership effort to bring us back to 1000 Nobles.  This can 
be done by creating new Nobles or by bringing inactive Nobles back into the fold.  
Our Ladies can play a major role in our organization by contacting other ladies of 
Masons or Nobles because membership is for all of us to do.

There are quite a few events going on in the Oasis early this year.  Our Cajun Valentines party, Dixie 
Shrine Association Mid-Winter meeting, more Temple meetings, a Ceremonial and our Cash Splash 
Drawdown, plus much more.  Yes, I really expect a lot from our Nobles and Ladies because I know 
what we are made of and are capable of accomplishing.  I have set no goals that we cannot, as a team, 
achieve. 

We must become and stay excited and motivated.  This is YOUR Alcazar.  I have scheduled three temple 
meetings on Saturdays during the day, so everyone, anywhere can attend and feel their voice is being 
heard.

There are inside this issue the prices for ads in the Noble News.  If you know of any business that can 
advertise with us, please ask them.  The prices include all the issues.

The Cash Splash Drawdown tickets are on sale and there are only 200, so start selling early.

Our Cajun Valentines party will be on the 14th of February and we will have an All Star Blues and 
Dance Band with awesome Cajun food.  This will be a grand night for everyone with a modest cost.  The 
liquor will be BYOB.  I am asking the clubs to participate with us here and not have their own parties.  
Please come and bring your friends.  This event is open to the public.

I am looking forward to a great year with loads of fun while we help our kids.  

Thank You for all that you do.

Yours in the Faith,                   									       
Rick Boyett, Potentate
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Greetings Nobles & 
Ladies,

Well another year has gone, 
and a new one has started. 
We all look forward to a 
New Year, yet sometimes 
(most of the time); we try 
to keep the New Year just 
like the old one. Some 
things are good with that 
while others are not.	

As we all are aware our 
membership is decreasing due to attrition and other 
factors. We look to each member to help us all. Some 
have always worked to increase our numbers, but 
some just ride the wave. We need to all start rowing. 
The waves are rough sometimes, but we still must row. 
Please put your oars in the water, and help us find good 
new members. The lodge is always a good place to start. 
Work, church, good neighbors are others.  Membership 
will be a big focus this year.  Several seminars will be 
held during Mid-Winter for membership. Plan to attend 
if possible.	

We all look forward to a wonderful year and seeing all 
of you. We will be traveling a lot during the first quarter 
for installations. I wish all safe travels.		

We have Mid-Winter for Dixie coming up on February 
20th & 21st along with the hillbillies’ Mid-Winter.  We 
will probably be able to use any help available, contact 
me to see what you can do. 

Thank you again for your confidence in me for another 
year of service, and if there is anything I can do for you 
let me know. I look forward to our new Potentates year 
and new ideas.			

Yours in the Faith,
Greg Moore, High Priest & Prophet 
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From the Divan
andy compton, chief rabban

Greetings Nobles & Ladies,

I would like to take this 
opportunity, to thank you 
in your confidence in me to 
elect me to be your Chief 
Rabban.  It is the start of a 
new year at Alcazar and we 
on the Divan will be hitting 
the ground running. 

This year we will be 
concentrating on 
membership. We have 

developed a new program which we have named "Project 
1000" in an effort to increase membership to above 1,000 
nobles, you will hear more about this in the future. 

This year there are many fundraisers and activities planned 
for your temple and I look forward to seeing you at temple, 
club, and unit functions.

Yours in the Faith, 				  
Andy Compton, Chief Rabban

Greetings Nobles & Ladies,

Billie Sue and I want to 
thank each Noble and Lady 
of Alcazar for your support 
of our endeavors with our 
Temple Management.  I 
promise to do the best for 
Alcazar.  We have many 
Nobles and Ladies sick or 
homebound.  We need to 
remember each of these 
Nobles and Ladies each day.  
One of our major goals this 

year is a Project 1000.  One thousand members this year 
is our goal, however we may have to extend through 
next year.  All the work of the Divan in this area can 
only be accomplished with the assistance of each Noble 
in the Oasis.  I ask each Noble to visit your Blue Lodges 
regularly and recruit candidates for the next scheduled 

al smith, assistant rabban

greg moore, high priest & prophet

ceremonial, March 21, 2015.  I look forward to working 
with each Noble and Lady this year.  Thanks.

Yours in the Faith,
Al Smith, Assistant Rabban



john daniel, oriental guide
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Greetings Nobles & Ladies,

We are beginning a new 
year and I would first like 
to thank everyone for their 
continued support allowing 
me to serve you and Alcazar 
for another year.  

The 2014 year was a good 
one financially and with the 
creation of 16 new Nobles.  
With the creations it seems 
that we are making strong 

gains in our membership but that is not the case.  With the 
losses in 2014 we actually had a total loss of 7 members. 

We continue to talk about membership and cannot allow 
ourselves to continue in the losses of members.  There is 
nothing we can do to avoid the “Black Camel” but there is 
something each of us can do to bring in new Nobles, get 
Nobles restored that have not paid their dues and to get 

lee r. sims, P.P., recorder allen daniels, TREASURER

It has truly been a privilege 
and pleasure (most of the 
time) to have served as your 
Treasurer during the past 
three years.  Hopefully, I 
have accomplished the job 
to your satisfaction.  Thank 
you for your confidence in 
electing me to serve Alcazar 
and its nobility during the 
coming year.  I pledge to 
dedicate my efforts to insure 
clarity and transparency 
of your temple’s financial 

records.  

Thanks to all your efforts, Alcazar had a positive financial 
year in 2014.  Most of our fundraisers met, or exceeded, 
our budget projections.  That surely made my job as 
treasurer much easier.  Your temple year-end financial 

Greetings Nobles & Ladies,

My name is John A. Daniel 
and I would like to thank 
the Nobility for your vote of 
confidence that allows me to 
serve as your new Oriental 
Guide for 2015.

I have been a Shriner since 
2010, but I have been a 
Mason for 25 years.  In those 
25 years we at Prattville Lodge 
#89, have accomplished a 

lot together and I bring to Alcazar that same mind set, that 
together we can accomplish whatever we set out to do.  I 
would like to encourage all Nobles to voice their ideas and 
opinions on fundraisers, the membership, or anything they 
feel will better Alcazar.

My wife, Sharilynn, and I look forward to seeing all Noble’s 
and their Ladies at the quarterly meetings.  Thanks again 
for allowing me to serve you.

Yours in the Faith,
John Daniel, Oriental Guide

those active that are just carrying a Shrine dues card. 

We need to visit our Blue Lodges and encourage Masons 
to become a Shriner.  Explain our mission of helping burn 
and cripple children, invite them to some of our open 
functions. If you know a Noble that has not paid his dues, 
encourage him to mail them to the Recorder. If he has been 
suspended for nonpayment of dues explain our amnesty 
program wherein he pays one year’s dues, $77.00, and he is 
restored. As of December 31, 2014 there are still 84 Nobles 
that have not paid their 2014 dues.  If these dues are not 
paid and if they have not paid their 2015 dues by December 
31, 2015, they will be suspended for nonpayment of dues.  
This is a loss we do not need.  If you know of a Noble with 
special needs that cannot pay his dues, please contact the 
Recorder for assistance. 

Again we need to work on membership, get our dues paid 
and come back to Alcazar.  This is your Temple and we miss 
you and need your support. 

Looking forward to a great 2015 year under the leadership 
of Ill. Sir Rick Boyett.

Remember, Our Children are our Guiding Light.

Yours in the Faith,
Lee R. Sims, P.P., Recorder 

(continued on next page)
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Dear Alcazar Ladies, 

First, I want to applaud 
now Past Potentate Ernie 
Lollar and his lady Debbie 
for their hard work and 
successful turn of a century 
for Alcazar.  I also want 

to express my appreciation for all of the hard 
work, time and energy you devoted to the Temple and your 
Shrine club this past year.  We couldn’t do it without you!  
I feel blessed and look forward to working even closer with 
you in 2015.

We have a very exciting year ahead of us as we move into 
this new century, starting with the gun show and bake sale 
January 17-18 and a clean-up day on January 24 to prepare 
for the Cajun Valentine Day party, as well as the Mid-Winter 
sessions of the Dixie Association and Southeastern Hillbilly 
Association meetings that we are privileged to host.

Additionally, we, Divan Ladies, look forward to having 
fun with, visiting and working with the clubs and units on 
their projects.  When you see a Divan Lady ask about our 
Angel project.  It is sure to put a smile on your face!

Speaking of smiles, I believe in our mission and vision and 
look forward to putting more smiles on more faces of our 
Shrine children and their families.  I hope you will join me 
in this endeavor. 

Best wishes for 2015!

Cheryl Colquitt, Potentate’s Lady

CornerLadies' position should show a surplus of over $25,000.00.  
CONGRATULATIONS ON SUCH A GREAT YEAR!  

I strongly encourage all nobles to get involved with your 
temple’s activities, and support the fund-raising projects 
during the coming year.  Your temple needs you now more 
than ever—don’t be just a “card carrier”!  We have many 
things on the calendar for 2015.  Pick something to do and 
get ACTIVE!  

The time to come together, and put aside minor 
disagreements, is now.  Let’s ALL work together to make 
2015 a banner year for Alcazar Shriners.

Yours in the faith,    
Allen Daniels, Treasurer

PRIORITY #1 FOR ALCAZAR - MEMBERSHIP

We have implemented an Alcazar Shriners Amnesty 
Program for 2015.  It will run from now until December 
31, 2015.  Each reinstated Shriner will be permitted to 
obtain their 2015 dues card and be reinstated for $77.00.  
This is a onetime good deal, so if you know a good Shriner, 
who has gone suspended, for non-payment of dues please 
let him know about the Alcazar Shrine 2015 Amnesty 
Program.  For more information about this program, 
please contact Illustrious Sir Lee Sims, P.P., Recorder at 
334-279-9174.

advertising in the noble news

If you would like to advertise in the Noble News – the 
following prices apply:

Contact the Temple Recorder at 334-279-9174 to place 
your ad.

Rick Boyett

Quarter Page $125.00 
Eighth Page $75.00

Full Page $400.00
Half Page $225.00

Our goal is to ensure every member receives a copy of the 
Noble News, to keep them informed about Temple, Club 
and Unit activities.  

	 a.  The Noble Newsletter is available on the 		
	 Alcazar Shriners Web Page: 
	 www.alcazarshriners.com 

	 b.  We are working very hard to develop a viable 	
	 email listing. We need you to do your part – 		
	 please make sure the Recorder has your current 	
	 personal information on file, to include current 	
	 address, phone numbers, and email address, etc.  	
	 This will help us keep you informed and up to 	
	 date about what is going on in YOUR Temple.

alcazar communication network
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M a r k  Y o u r 
C a l e n d a r s !

February 2015
14th	  Valentines & Mardi Gras Party,  Temple--6:30 pm
21-22	  Dixie Mid-Winter Conference – Temple 

March 2015
7th	  Masonic Day
13th	  Business Meeting –7:30 pm
21st	  Ceremonial with Lunch—10:00 am
21st	  Cash Splash Drawdown—6:00 pm

April 2015
10-11	  Potentates Hillbilly Ball (Blue Jeans)—6:00 pm

(Past, Present & Future)

The 2015 Southeastern Shrine Association Mid-Winter will 
be hosted by the Alcazar Shriners Temple on February 21st. 
Meeting will be held in the Hillbilly Unit Room, starting 
at 8:30 am.

calling all hillbillies

Alcazar Bingo
6:30 pm each Tuesday

Come play or come help! 
Volunteers Needed!

Call the Recorder's Office @ 334-279-9174

1981 	 Robert B. Leavell
1982   Perry C. Jinright
1983 	 Robert L. Williford
1984 	 Elbert E. Moore
1987 	 G. Hal Walker
1989 	 George N. Boyd Jr.
1990  	Bill D. Johnson
1994   Harry Baker
1995	 Hewey E. Smith
1996 	 George A. McCain III
1997 	 James H. Tomberlin
1998  	Billy Boles
1999	 Clyde E. Jones Jr
2001	 Charlie R. Payne
2002	 Horace Russell
2003	 Jim Grimsley Sr.
2004   George N. Boyd Jr.
2005	 Lee R. Sims
2006	 Lee R. Sims
2007 	 Charles B. Stinson
2008	 Jimmy G. Randolph
2009	 Terry Wofford
2010	 Jeffery P. Johnson
2012   Robert S. Smith
2013   Paul B. Mann
2014   Ernie M. Lollar

Alcazar Shriners
Living Past Potentates

****** fund raising activities ******

(continued on page 10)

Extract from General Order No. 1 -- 
All Nobles must follow this guidance!

It is natural to associate the fez with Shriners Hospitals for 
Children. Because of this, meticulous attention must be given 
to all fundraising activities, including circuses, to make certain 
that such activities comply with the law of the land and that 
a contributor is not let to believe that his money will be used 
for the Hospitals when all or a portion thereof will be used 
otherwise.  The integrity of our charity and of our fraternity 
must remain above reproach.

Your specific attention is called to the following fraternal and 
charitable bylaws:

	 335.3 USE OF NAME “SHRINERS HOSPITALS 
FOR CHILDREN.”  The use of the name “Shriners Hospitals 
for Children” or reference to the Hospitals in connection with 
any fundraising activity by a temple or Noble without the 
written consent of the Imperial Potentate and the chairman of 
the board of trustees of the Hospitals is prohibited.

	 503.11 COMMERCIAL USE OF NAME.  The use 
of the name “Shriners Hospitals for Children” or reference to 
the hospitals in connection with any commercial product or 
business enterprise is prohibited unless the written consent of 
the boards of directors and trustees has been first obtained.

1.  Fundraising for Fraternal Purposes:
     (a)  No Noble (in his capacity as a Shriner), club, unit,     	
     organization of Nobles or affiliated or appendant    	      	
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Ask a Shrine lady
how you can win this 4 foot bear!

2014 unit of the year

accepting the award is allen 
daniels; presenting the award is 
ill sir ernie lollar

2014 shriner of the year

presenting the award is 
ill sir ernie lollar
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Fezzy 
Bear 
Raffle

Ask a Shrine lady
how you can win this 4 foot bear!
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     corporations, shall engage in any fundraising activity 
     without the express written consent of the potentate of the     	
     temple having jurisdiction thereof.
     
     (b)  There can be no representation, express or implied, that 	
     the proceeds will be for the benefit of Shriners Hospitals for   	
     Children.
     
     (c)  The temple potentate shall carefully examine all phases 	
     of the advertising, promotion and solicitation to determine 	
     that it complies with 335.3 and 503.11 of the fraternal and 	
     charitable bylaws.
     
     (d)  The temple potentate must approve the terms and 		
     provisions of any contract for a fundraising activity after 	
     receiving the advice of the temple attorney, and, 
     additionally, as may be required by the temple bylaws.
     
     (e)  A copy of the temple potentate’s written consent shall 	
     be mailed to the Executive Vice President, Shriners 
     International.  Further, such written material pertaining 	
     to the fundraising activity, as required by the Executive Vice 	
     President, Shriners International shall be promptly mailed 	
     to him.

2.  Fundraising for Charitable Purposes:
     (a)  No Noble (in his capacity as a Shriner), club, unit, 		
     organization of Nobles or affiliated or appendant 
     corporations shall engage in any charitable fundraising 
     activity other than for Shriners Hospitals for Children.  	     	
     Permission therefor must first be obtained in writing from 	
     the temple potentate.  The temple potentate must 
     then obtain written permission from the chairman of 
     the boards of directors and trustees.  This request for 
     written permission shall be sent to the Executive Vice 		
     President, Shriners International, P.O. Box 31356, 
     Tampa, FL 33631.  No charitable fundraising activity          	
     shall be held in the jurisdiction of another temple without 
     the written permission of the potentate of that temple.
	
	 (1)  A joint charitable fundraising activity with another 	
	 501(c)(3) charity may be authorized, provided that 	
	 a minimum of 50%of the net proceeds are for the 		
	 benefit of Shriners Hospitals for Children, and 		
	 the chairman of the boards of directors and trustees 	
	 determine, on a case by case basis, that it is in the best 	
	 interest of Shriners Hospitals for Children and they 	
	 grant their written permission for the activity.
	
	 (2)  A charitable fundraising activity conducted by a 	
	 temple located outside the U.S.A. may be authorized 	
	 for other charities, provided that the 	 chairman 	
	 of the boards of directors and trustees determine, on 	
	 a case by case basis, that it is in the best interest of 		
	 Shriners Hospitals for Children and they grant their 	
	 written permission for the activity.
     
     (b)  100% of the net proceeds (as defined in the Charitable    	
     Fundraising—Approval and Reporting provisions of this 	
     General Order) from charitable fundraising must be 
     given to Shriners Hospitals for Children except for such  	
     portion thereof as may be permitted to be retained for the 	
     temple Shrine Hospital Patient Transportation Fund, 
     pursuant to the Special Purpose Funds provision of any    	
     General Order.  Provided, however, if the chairman of 	        	
     the boards of directors and trustees determine for good 
     cause shown, that the law of the land requires that a 
     portion of the net proceeds must be distributed locally,    	
     then they may, if they determine it to be in the best 		
     interest of Shriners Hospitals for Children, grant their 
     written permission for such distribution.

     (c)  The temple shall report the results of each charitable    	
     fundraising activity within sixty days of the activity, 	        	
     pursuant to the Charitable Fundraising—Approval and 		
     Reporting provisions of any General Order.

     (d)  This section shall not apply to activities exempt under 	
     335.4(b) of the bylaws of Shriners International.

      (e)  Each independent corporation or entity that receives 	
     the permission of the chairman of the boards of directors   	
     and trustees to raise moneys for Shriners Hospitals for 		
     Children, and which does not have its financial 
     statements reviewed pursuant to 334.6 & 337.8 of the 	         	
     bylaws of Shriners International, shall have its financial 		
     statements audited by a certified, chartered or licensed 
     public accountant and shall submit such audit report to 	
     Shriners International within 120 days of the activity.

3.  Statement of Purpose and Disclosure:
     (a)  Every fundraising activity must contain factual 
     information on its solicitation material, tickets programs 
     and documents, including all electronically transmitted 		
     material, regarding the use of the proceeds.

Examples:  
“Proceeds are for the benefit of (_______Shriners) 

(_______shrine club) activities.”

“Proceeds are for the benefit of Shriners Hospitals for 
Children.”

     (b)  Every fundraising activity which is not entirely for the 	
     benefit of Shriners Hospitals for Children shall 
     prominently state on all solicitation material, including 		
     ticket, programs, documents and electronically transmitted    	
     material, that “payments are not deductible as 
     charitable contributions.”

      (c)  There must be compliance with the Revenue Act of 		
     1987 provision of any general order by U.S. temples.

4.  Compliance with Applicable Laws:
It is the responsibility of the temple potentate, after receiving 
the advice of the temple attorney, to determine that there is 
compliance with all applicable laws in its jurisdiction for the 
temple’s fundraising activities.

5.  Financial Records:
     (a)  The temple shall maintain detailed financial records 	
     pertaining to all fundraising activities involving Nobles, 	
     clubs, units, organizations of Nobles and affiliated 	      	
     and appendant corporations.  Details of all revenues and 	
     expenditures shall be maintained in such financial 
     records.

     (b)  The temple must retain such detailed financial records 	
     for a period of seven (7) years.

     (c)  There must be compliance with Financial Reporting on 	
     Charitable Funds and Activities provision of any general 
     order.

DON'T FORGET!
You can view an all-color

Noble News
online @ alcazarshriners.com
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Alcazar Shrine Temple
555 Eastern Boulevard
Montgomery, Alabama

Alcazar Shrine Temple

Blue jeans or Hillbilly dress - with fez
R.S.V.P. BY MARCH 23, 2015

HOSPITALITY 6:00 PM - DINNER 6:30 PM
INTRODUCTIONS 7:30 PM
BALL 8:00 PM – MIDNIGHT

FRIDAY NIGHT HOSPITALITY -- RED FEZ FROM 6-9 PM 
SATURDAY LUNCH & PRESENTATIONS

RED FEZ FROM 11:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m. 
PRESENTATIONS ARE AT 12 Noon

HOTEL INFORMATION AVAILABLE AT THE RECORDER'S OFFICE

cordially invites You & Your Lady
to join us at the Potentate's Ball

honoring
Illustrious Sir Rick Boyett and the Divan 

& their Ladies
Saturday, the Eleventh day of April, 

Two Thousand Fifteen

DON'T FORGET!
You can view an all-color

Noble News
online @ alcazarshriners.com
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